
 

 

 

17 June 2024 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
ATISN 19607  
 
Thank you for your request for information dated 22 May 2024. I have been asked to 
respond only to the below part of your request. You will receive separate correspondence 
for the remaining parts of your request.  
 
Information requested 
 
For the part relevant to my policy area, you asked the following: 
 
British Broadcasting Corportation - Cardiff offices. In England ITV / BBC / Channel Four 
have all moved staff from London northwards to 'Level Up.' The BBC has chosen one of the 
most expensive locations in Wales to create an office. 
 

i. Provide the name of the Welsh Government individual responsible for this 
decision. 

 
Our response 
 
I can confirm that we do not hold any information relating to this matter, this was a business 
decision for the BBC. 
 
Next steps 
  
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government, 
Cathays Park,  
Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales


However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it 
has been through our own internal review process. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 


